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MEETING on 22 May 2018 (6.30 pm)

   
  Bulletin    Volume; 28    Issue  No; 22   22 May 2018

 

GUEST SPEAKER - PP STUART FRITH

ELECTRICITY GENERATION - TODAY’S CHALLENGES
 

“There is nothing more challenging to Australian industry, 
commerce and everyday Australians than the current 
ongoing debate around the future direction of our electricity 
supply in respect to reliability and cost. The introduction 

of renewables into the generation mix has proved to be a difficult issue for 
government and consumers. Tonight one of our members, Stuart Frith will 
discuss the topic “Electricity Generation – Today’s Challenges”
 
Stuart has spent his entire professional career in the electricity industry. He 
spent the early part of this career involved in the design of major power plants 
with Pacific Power (previously the Electricity Commission of NSW). As part of, 
and leading various design teams he was involved in the design of Munmorah, 
Liddell, Wallerawang C, Vales Point B, Eraring, Bayswater and Mt Piper power 
stations in the NSW system. In 1996 he was General Manager Trading and 
Marketing at Pacific Power and he then left Pacific Power to join BHP as 
Manager for Operations for BHP Power. After the sale of BHP Power to a major 
US energy utility (Duke Energy) he joined Duke Energy International as General 
Manager Project Development. In 2002, following the sale of Duke’s Australian 
assets to Alinta he then joined Alinta as their  General Manager Project 
Development. He retired from Alinta in 2007 and then formed his own consulting 
company providing advice in the area of power matters.

 
Stuart holds a Bachelor of Science and Bachelor of Engineering from the 
University of New South Wales (UNSW) , a post graduate degree, Master of 
Engineering Science from UNSW and a Master of Business Administration from 
the University of Sydney.
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Firstly, I will be an apology for this evening as we 
are off to Armidale. My son did a tree change prior to 
Christmas and I haven’t even seen the lovely new home 
set on an acreage. As well it’s his Birthday and I have 3 
grandsons I haven’t seen for 12 months. 
 
Many thanks go to Ross and Ro for the organising of 
the 4 Villages Walk in the Central Coast. About 12 of 
us had beautiful weather and a pleasant days outing. 
(What more would you expect on the Central Coast). 
Thanks again Ross & Ro. 

Our last meeting was at the invitation of the Chatswood Club at the Roseville 
RSL and was highly successful. The guest speaker just about convinced me in 
a republic provided it is in the form he was pushing. Chatswood Club is a very 
compatible club with Roseville Chase and a nice lot of members.

Some dates to remember are;-
Ku-ring-gai Club’s Film night at Roseville  30th May
District Changeover    7th July
Our changeover          10th July
The Fun Run                29th July
Chatswood Sunrise     Trivia night 25th August
 
Thanks to those members and friends, namely David and William Brand 
Ted Anderson, Leslie Farkash, Stuart Frith, Cliff Garrett and Pat Fisher, who 
represented our club at the Chatswood Club’s golf day, I hope you brought the 
Trophy home.

District Change-over Night
This night will be held on Saturday 7 July at the Hornsby RSL Club, 6.00 pm for a 
6.30 pm start.

Full details are shown on page 12 of this Bulletin.
In previous years, the club has had attendance at the night, and it would be good 
if the club could again support the change-over.

President Peter



Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin 3

Please advise  Attendance Officer, Avis Manoukian, on 0418 411 404 
or email avis@amcomms.com.au before 11.00am Friday before the 
meeting. Club policy is that you must pay for your meal if you are absent 
without an apology by the deadline.
If you or your guests have any special dietary requirements, please 
also advise Avis.

Date Meeting Program Introduction & 
Vote of Thanks

Welcomer

22 May Stuart Frith, 
Electricity Generation
Todays Challenges

Bob Warland
Sergeant / 
Corporals

12 June Schools Essay & Public 
Speaking Competition Ian Fraser

Sergeant / 
Corporals

26 June TBA Sergeant / 
Corporals

LAST MEETING - 9 MAY 2018
Meeting  Statistics

 				     
17	 David BRAND
22	 Grant CAMPBELL

MEETING ROSTERS

Club Membership 27 Attendance Percentage 44.44%

Members Present 12 Make-ups 0

Apologies 15 Guests Attending 1

Absent - No Apology 0 Partners Attending 0

Guest Speaker 0 Visiting Rotarians 0

BIRTHDAYS - MAY 2018

APOLOGIES AND GUESTS
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BUNNINGS BBQ SCHEDULE;
SATURDAY 2 JUNE 2018 - CHATSWOOD

SUNDAY 16 SEPTEMBER 2018 - BELROSE

NEXT MEETING - 12 JUNE  2018

School Essay and Public Speaking Competitions

The 2018/2019 Entertainment Books are now available.

Peter Lemann is the contact person for orders for this year. Please advise, or 
pay and collect from Peter, as soon as possible for the number you require. 

These are a great gift for family and friends and the savings which can be made 
can be quite rewarding.
The sale of the Books is also a valuable source of revenue for the Club, so all 
members are encourage to sell as many as possible to your friends.
Cost of the Books is $70.00 each.

IMPORTANT ROTARY DATES - 2018 AND 2019

•	 7 July 2018 - District Changeover Dinner
•	 10 July 2018 - Club changeover dinner
•	 29 July- 5 August 2018; Donatelife Week
•	 13 November 2018 - District Governors Official Visit to Club
•	 16 March 2019 - PETS (President Elect Training)
•	 29, 30, 31 March 2019 - District Conference, Newcastle
•	 14 April 2019 - District Assembly (Board for 2019/20 to attend)
•	 1-5 June 2019 - Rotary International Convention, Hamburg, Germany.
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LAST MEETING 9 MAY 2018 - GUESTS AT CHATSWOOD 
ROTARY CLUB MEETING

12 members of our club attended the meeting of the Chatswood Rotary Club at 
the Roseville Memorial Club, and enjoyed a very convivial and friendly evening 
with the members of Chatswood. The Chatswood sergeant, Wayne Kearns, 
certainly knows how to extract fines from members and visitors.

This meeting returned the hospitality that Roseville Chase Rotary Club extended 
to the Chatswood Club members on 27th March 2018.
Our thanks to the Chatswood Club for the enjoyable evening.

Guest speaker was Tony Hockey from the Australian Republican Movement who 
provided an enthusiastic oration on the reasons for Australia to become a republic, 
and when his organisation believes that may occur.

SCIENCE AND ENGINEERING CHALLENGE
8 MAY 2018

On Tuesday 8 May, Stuart Frith, David Brand, Peter Lewis.Neil Howie,Cliff  
Garrett, Richard Green and Ted Anderson supervised this years STEM 
interschool challenge comprising 8 schools,  public and private.

The challenge was held at Galstaun College at Ingleside.
Teams were required to complete many projects of increasing complexity within 
the day all based on science, technology ,engineering and mathematics.
This youth program is designed for year 10 intellegent and highly motivated 
students. 
Some photos from the day are on the following page.

2018/19 BOARD MEETING - 19 JUNE 2018

President-Elect, Richard Green, wishes to hold a meeting of next years 
Board Members on TUESDAY 19 JUNE 2018.
To Attend; Peter Lefmann, Arthur Marshall, Peter Lewis,
Greg Muldoon, David Brand, Neil Howie, Sue Ward, 
together with Norm Gibson, & Ross Symons.
This is not a normal Club meeting night. 
Time ; 5.00 pm at the Roseville Golf Club.
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KU-RING-GAI ROTARY CLUB - CINEMA NIGHT

Ku-ring-gai Rotary Club has written about their upcoming 
Cinema Night.

“The Bookshop - Cinema Night Wednesday 30 May,  2018 

 
“Bill Nighy, Emily Mortimer and Patricia Clarkson star in Isabel Coixet’s adaption 
of Penelope Fitzgerald’s 1978 novel about a women’s struggles to bring a bit of 
literary culture to an East Anglia English village. A town that badly needs it.

A stereotypical English film, with subversive undercurrents embodied in the fine 
performances of these actors makes it a really interesting film.
As romances go this is so exquisitely restrained that it makes ‘Brief Encounter’ 
look like ‘Debbie Does Dallas.’

Once again, we are planning an exciting cinema evening with ‘The Bookshop’ for 
Wednesday 30th May 2018.

In partnership with the Roseville Cinema – we would love you to join us, and 
support our community projects. 

Tickets are $25 Adults. 
Book and pay by Credit Card online or EFT and register your names in the link at 
https://www.kuringgairotary.org.au/index.php/members/roseville-cinema-
booking 
or direct enquiries to Ross Egan on 0417 225 612 

Tickets will be sent to you by e-mail or collect at the Rotary table, in the lobby, 
opposite the box-office,

Look forward to seeing you there!   
•	 8.00pm film start, and 113 minutes.
•	 we have the theatre lobby & upstairs lounge/bar from 7.00pm
•	 Raffle/lucky seat prize. 
•	 Nibbles & wine-tasting”
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SOCIAL OUTING - 4 VILLAGES WALK.
Sponsored by Kincumber Rotary Club

On Sunday 6 May 2018 President Peter McKeown and Jannette, Allan and Lori 
Farrar, Richard and Anna Green, John and Kay Hartley, Ted and Meg Anderson 
and Ross and Ro Symons, enjoyed  the 4 Villages Walk conducted by the 
Kincumber Rotary Club. The walk commenced at Kincumber and  concluded at 
Davistown. Some interesting exhibits of vintage motors, African dance exhibition, 
buskers and Youth in Performing Arts, along with a fine sunny warm day followed 
by  a relaxing lunch by the group at the Dart & Feather Restaurant..

And to top the day off, Ross Symons won a ticket for 2 for a history ferry tour on 
either Broken Bay/Lower Hawkesbury or Bribane Water/Gosford.
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ANOTHER SOCIAL ACTIVITY - 25 AUGUST 2018 

Rotary Clubs of Chatswood Sunrise, Chatswood, Crows 
Nest and Lane Cove

Trivia Night to raise fund for Mary’s House and Delvena 
Woman’s Refuge 

Master of Ceremony: Tom Sweeney     Quizmaster: Brian Bailey
Date: Saturday 25th August 2018 

   18.30 for 19.00 start
Venue: Dougherty Community Centre

7 Victor Street – Chatswood

Plenty of free parking in Westfield (after 18.00) and surrounding streets
Cost: $20.00 per person – please bring your own foods and drinks

One table can accommodate 10 people
Tea, coffee and delicious supper will be provided.

President Elect Richard Green would like our club to fill a couple of tables 
to support this event.

On the following page is a very interesting story, from the May 2018 issue of 
Rotary Down Under (pages 32 & 33) of a kidney organ donation to the grandson 
of Maurie and De Stack, from Taree.

Maurie, a lawyer by profession, is a colleague of Neil Howie ( and maybe the 
other lawyers in our Club) and I also know Maurie as he  was a Councillor on the 
Greater Taree Council, when I was Town Clerk at that Council in the mid 1980’s.

Maurie, a former District Governor in Rotary, is seeking to mobilise all Rotary 
Clubs in Australia to urge families to register and discuss their organ and tissue 
donation decisions to help save more lives.

We will endeavour to get a guest speaker for our meeting, hopefull before the 
DonateLife week, and explore other ways our Club can encourage people to join 
the Australian Organ Donor Register.

DONATELIFE WEEK;  29 JULY - 5 AUGUST 2018
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THE 
GIFT 
OF 
LIFE

Maurie Stack and his family know the trauma of an infant 
life hanging in the balance while clinging to the hope of an  
organ donor arriving to bring renewed life.

MAURIE is a past governor of District 
9650, and the world changed for 
him, his wife De and their family 
in March 2013, when they received 
news from their daughter Tammy 
that her new baby son, Jack, was in 
intensive care and appeared to have 
a serious problem with his kidneys.

Two testing years followed as 
Jack ’s  cond i t ion was  carefu l l y 
nurtured until he was able to receive 
a donor kidney from his father, 
Clinton Wilson.

The good news i s  that  Jack 
made a miraculous recovery and 
was even featured on the cover of 
Rotary Down Under in his Superman 
costume in August 2015.

In fact, the family recently enjoyed 

In New Zealand, Organ Donation NZ is responsible for all 
deceased organ donations (www.donor.co.nz / 0800 436 667). 
Live kidney donations are facilitated by the Transplant Units 
in Auckland, Wellington and Christchurch Hospitals.

a skiing holiday in Japan – the first 
time Tammy has been prepared to 
take Jack out of the country. Even 
then, he was subject to constant 
care and scrutiny, with his family 
watchful for signs of kidney rejection 
and administering anti-rejection 
medication morning and night.

So, it is no surprise that Maurie 
Stack is now dedicated to an ongoing 
campaign to promote DonateLife 
Week – July 31 to August 7, 2018 
– and to use his considerable Rotary 
influence to persuade members, 
clubs and districts around Australia 
to recognise and support this vital 
humanitarian cause.

The goal is to convince 1100 Rotary 
clubs across Australia to partner with the 

national DonateLife Week campaign and 
urge families to register and discuss their 
organ and tissue donation decisions to 
help save more lives.

“More than 1500 Austral ians 
are currently waiting for life-saving 
treatment,” Maurie said. “During 
DonateLife Week, we’re asking people 
to join the Australian Organ Donor 
Register online at donatelife.gov.au.” 

“Transplantat ion i s  the only 
treatment that is going to give a 
desperately sick person with liver 
failure or other organ failure the 
chance of survival,” Professor Simone 
Strasser from Royal Prince Alfred 
Hospital in Sydney said. “To have the 
opportunity to return to a healthy and 
productive life is extraordinary. Every 
day I am astounded by the amazing 
impact that a life-saving transplant has 
on our patients and their families.

“The whole Australian community 
must work together to deliver this 
life-saving treatment. I urge people to 
visit www.donatelife.gov.au for further 
information.” 

Roughly three-quarters of the 
way through a liver transplant 
procedure, Professor Bob Jones 
overlooks his surgical team as 
they continue the process of 
attaching the new donor  
liver to the recipient. 
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               ROTARY FOUNDATION – ANNUAL 
CENTURION GIVING

Each year not only does our Club make a 
donation to the Foundation’s Annual Fund but 
our members are also “encouraged” to make an 
annual personal contribution of A$ 100. 

Last year only 13 members contributed. A few members elected to use the 
Centurion Tower to put aside $2 each week but members indicated generally that 
they would prefer to simply pay the amount of $ 100.

This year, to date, only 3 members have contributed. We have also received a 
Centurion contribution from Jim Baillie (a friend of Peter Lewis).

It is important that the donation be paid by the meeting of 15 June to ensure that 
each member and the Club is credited before the end of the 2017-2018 Rotary 
year.

Please pay the amount to me and I will send a Group Donation list.
Cheques should be made out to the Australian Rotary Foundation Trust which 
provides a tax deductible receipt.

The Rotary Foundation is our Rotary Charity!  

Our District receives more back in Grants each year than it donates to the Annual 
Fund because of its very efficient management of its Grant funding but it needs to 
show that it also is one of the strongest contributors.

Neil Howie

Foundation Director
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2018 DISTRICT CHANGEOVER DINNER
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Letter from 2017/18 RI President Ian Riseley.

Dear Rotary Leaders,
At our last Council on Legislation, your Council members approved an increase in 
Rotary International dues of US $4 per year in the 2017-18, 2018-19, and 2019-
20 Rotary years. As a result of that decision, the yearly per capita dues that clubs 
pay to RI for each member is now US $60, increasing to $64 next year and $68 
the year after that.

Historically, Rotary International has been very reluctant to institute increases to 
RI dues, and the dues increases have been extremely small. Rotary’s first dues 
were set in 1910 at the rate of $1 per member per year — the equivalent of about 
$26.90 today. Even at that time, then-Secretary Ches Perry protested that the 
amount was insufficient to cover expenses of office rent, stenography, telephone, 
postage, and the occasional purchase of a necessary item such as a typewriter.

Today, of course, our far larger organization, engaged in much more complex 
activities in a far more complex world, requires a vastly larger budget to run. Our 
global staff supports 1.2 million members around the world. It is largely thanks to 
the good work of that staff that we are able to carry on with the service that we 
do, on the level that we do it — fully supplied with the materials, club services, 
training events, international meetings, language services, IT, Foundation 
support, leadership support, and everything else we have come to expect as 
Rotary members.

In recent years, it became clear that the services RI was able to provide to 
Rotarians with the available budget were no longer in line with what Rotarians 
needed and expected. Nine out of 10 Rotarians wanted Rotary to provide more 
services, but given Rotary’s current and projected income, the rate of global 
inflation, and the ongoing volatility of world financial markets, we had only two 
fiscally prudent options: either cut back RI services, or increase dues. Essentially, 
we had to decide whether or not we wanted Rotary to continue to grow and 
thrive.

As an accountant, I take fiscal responsibility and long-term financial planning 
extremely seriously. It was and remains abundantly clear that a modest increase 
in dues was our only viable path forward. Our five-year forecast at the time of 
the Council on Legislation projected that a dues increase of just $1 would have 
resulted in only a 1.8 percent increase in revenues—far below the 2.5 percent 
impact of global inflation. A $2 increase would have resulted in reserve levels 

INCREASES IN R I DUES  OVER  3 YEARS; 2017/18, 2018/19  
and 2019/20
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falling below the Board target by 2019, and a $3 increase would have resulted in 
reserve levels only marginally above the target by 2018. None of those options 
would have allowed us to do what our members wanted: increase and improve 
our services, to allow Rotary to increase and improve its service.

I am pleased to report that, as a result of the still modest dues increases that 
were approved in 2016, Rotary is now not only on a firm financial footing, but 
able to invest in our future. I would like to let you know how RI is spending your 
dues this year, and what we have planned for the years ahead.

Your membership dues are our organization’s largest single source of revenue, 
accounting for about $74 million out of a $103 million budget in 2017-18. Of the 
$60 you currently pay in dues, $32.58 goes directly to member support, in the 
form of RI events, online training, and digital tools such as the recently improved 
rotary.org website and updated Rotary Club Central, along with Rotary Ideas, 
Rotary Showcase, and RI’s social media feeds.
 
Rotary’s operations extend to 220 countries and territories worldwide, using 
29 different currencies. This year, RI is applying $14.43 of your $60 toward 
administration and compliance. That money pays for staff and services at the 
Secretariat and regional offices, who provide translations, support Rotarians on 
a regional level, and ensure that we are keeping pace with global security and 
privacy regulations.
 
We all know that enhancing Rotary’s image in the world is vital to our future 
success. RI is earmarking $12.99 of your RI dues this year for resources to 
help promote Rotary in your community, and beyond. This includes not only the 
postcards, brochures, and other materials available on your Brand Center, but 
also our People of Action campaign, external relations, and our ongoing outreach 
and public relations work around the end of polio.
 
Within the next year, look for news about an improved technology infrastructure 
for your data, streamlined online giving, more timely online club reporting 
resources, and a more user-friendly My Rotary — all funded by the dues each 
of us pays. For more information on RI’s budget and the value of your RI 
membership, I invite you to watch this presentation on Your Dues at Work.
 
For all of us, Rotary is an investment — not only of money, but of time, energy, 
and effort. As with any good investment, the more we put in, the greater our 
returns. None of it would be possible without the international association that 
unites us, and which we all support. I thank you all for that support, and for the 
good work each of you do, as you make a difference in our world.
Yours in Rotary,
Ian Riseley
17 May 2018.
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AUSTRALIAN NATIONAL ANTHEM

At a recent club meeting, the rendition of the Australian National Anthem, 
Advance Australia Fair, especially the second verse, fell quite a bit short of what 
should be expected.

The first verse of the Anthem is on the back page of this Bulletin, but for your 
benefit, here are the complete official lyrics to the current Australian National 
Anthem, since adoption in 1984.

Advance Australia Fair
			   Australians all let us rejoice,
			   For we are young and free;
			   We’ve golden soil and wealth for toil;
			   Our home is girt by sea;
			   Our land abounds in nature’s gifts
			   Of beauty rich and rare;
			   In history’s page, let every stage
			   Advance Australia Fair.

			   In joyful strains then let us sing,
			   Advance Australia Fair.

			   Beneath our radiant Southern Cross
			   We’ll toil with hearts and hands;
			   To make this Commonwealth of ours
			   Renowned of all the lands;
			   For those who’ve come across the seas
			   We’ve boundless plains to share;
			   With courage let us all combine
			   To Advance Australia Fair.

			   In joyful strains then let us sing,
			   Advance Australia Fair.
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Club Administration 				   Director Greg Muldoon

	 Membership				   Greg Muldoon, Malcolm Pilcher, Diana Wilkinson		
	 Social					    Peter McKeown and 4 partners
	 Programs				    Ian Robertson, Norm Gibson, Stuart Frith, 
	 Public Relations			   TBA

Vocational & Community Service	 Director David Brand

	 Vocational Service	 		  Ian Garrard, Ross Symons, 
	 Community Service		  Peter Lewis, John Hartley, Grant Campbell

International & Youth Service		 Director Ted Anderson

            International Service		  Umesh Bhargava, Allan Farrar, Bob Warland
	 Youth Service			   Ian Fraser,  Diana Wilkinson
	

Rotary Foundation & Funding	 Director Neil Howie

           Rotary Foundation                      Ian Garrard,
	 Funding				    Mike Harrowell, Greg Bell, Sue Ward
	

Sergeant-at-Arms	 	 Ian Garrard.  Corporals Sue Ward,  Allan Farrar

Attendance Officer		  Avis Manoukian

Bulletin Editor			   Ross Symons

Risk Management	 	 Allan Farrar

Working With Children Policy
Club Verification Officers		  Peter Lefmann, Diana Wilkinson
 

Welfare Chair			   Diana Wilkinson

CLUB COMMITTEES FOR 2017-2018
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All our meetings are hosted by the

Complimentary suppliers of function 
equipment

Complimentary storage of our graffiti trailer

Complimentary printing by Clarke 
Murphy Printing

MAJOR SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB
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